# May 2018 Newsletter

## The Neighborhood

Regular maintenance has begun in the Commons. Mowings and maintenance are scheduled for Fridays on the following dates:

- May 11, 2018
- May 25, 2018
- June 8, 2018
- June 29, 2018
- July 20, 2018
- August 10, 2018
- August 31, 2018

Please note that weather conditions or other factors might necessitate changes or additions to the scheduled dates.

At the bequest of some members of the community the Board has addressed concerns about trash cans, political signs, loose pets, and other issues with the use of a Courtesy Notice by way of a door hanger. The campaign has been a success and the Board would like to thank the community for its cooperation.

#### The ARC

The next meeting for the ARC is June 5, 2018 at 7:00 PM. If you are considering any type of project that includes construction, major landscaping plans, or painting please visit the website for a Project Request Form. The ARC is much busier as the weather improves and it serves everybody well to submit your plans as soon as possible.

### The Amenities Committee

The Amenities Committee continues in its work to make recommendations to the Board with regards to pathway improvements and the upgrading of the play area in the Commons. If you have suggestions or thoughts on either project, please consider attending a meeting.

#### **Volunteers**

All the work that takes place in maintaining the community is done by volunteers. Please consider joining a committee or the AHHA Board. The Board has a vacant position and the standing committees are always looking for new members.

#### In the Works

A number of projects will take place over the next several months in the Commons. Maintenance on the all the pathways will be undertaken before the rainy season to improve both their appearance and accessibility. Two new picnic tables will be purchased and the current tables will be cleaned and painted (hopefully). The basketball court will be powerwashed, dead plants in the Commons will be replaced, a Little Library will be installed, and more fish are likely to be introduced into the ponds. An effort to flatten and fill in ruts and holes in a significant part of the open play area of the Commons is underway. The focus of this effort is to make it safer and more usable for outdoor activities. The Amenities Committee and Board have reached out to coaches of youth sports in the community for their guidance and input.

#### **Special Use of the Commons**

As warmer weather arrives, activity in the Commons increases. If you would like to hold a party or other social event in the Commons, please reserve it by using the Special Use of the Commons form that can be found on the AHHA website.

#### **AHHA Business**

Financial Reports for March and the Agenda for the May 10, 2018 AHHA Board are available by using the links below.

If you have questions or comments please contact the Board by emailing board@abiquaheights.com.